
 

521 
 

 

 

HODGE HILL DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING – 23 NOVEMBER 
2017 
 
Phil Grainger, Place Manager, Shard End Ward 
 

  

 

Hi all, just to update you on performance and works above undertaken by the Shard End Ward team: 

 

We have removed 95.10 tonnes of rubbish from housing land, including access ways, confused 

spaces  etc. 

 

We have recycled 7 tonnes of wood chippings from green waste works. 

 

We have recycled 6.5 tons of leaf mulch from green waste/leaf collection/removal works in the 

Ward. 

 

We have recycled 1 tonne of furniture that has been donated to Welcome Change Charity. 

 

The work has been undertaken utilising the Shard End Ward Tipper, wood chipper and leaf 

collecting/mulching machine .  

 

The work has been undertaken by the Neighbourhood caretakers, Place Team and supported by 

Elected Members, local residents and partners. 

 

Regards, 

 

Phil 

 

 


